# HINDERCLAY NEWSLETTER FEBRUARY 2018

#### VILLAGE HALL ACTIVITIES

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 898512 Hall Hire- £6.00 per hour residents, £7.00 per hour all others

#### WEEKLY

**YOGA** Wednesday 9-10.30a.m. Alyze 07523933776

**SHORT MAT BOWLING** Equip. supplied. Monday 2-4p.m. £5.00 per month including Tea/Coffee and biscuits. Dave Ireland 897316

**KENNINGHALL MORRIS** Thursday 7-9 p.m. Peter Osborne 01953 888291 . Anyone interested in joining Kenninghall Morris should contact Peter Osborne or pop along to the hall on a Thursday evening when the Parish Council are not meeting there. It's great exercise for dancers and musicians are also welcome.

### **MONTHLY**

**GARDEN CLUB** 3rd Wed each month, 7.30. Val Forge 898270 Annual Membership £12.00, £2.00 per meeting for members, visitors £4.00. February meeting, Going Soft on Fruit, (bare root plants for sale)

**BINGO** 16<sup>th</sup> February Kate Rose 898562 Cash Prizes, refreshments and a raffle Doors open 7p.m. Eyes down at 7.30p.m.

#### COFFEE MORNING Len Parsall 01379 898867

Coffee morning will resume on Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> February 2018 at 10.30, then every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing you there, all welcome.

**LUNCH CLUB (over 60)** First Tuesday each month 12.15p.m Two course meal £3.00 Jean Ireland 897316 or Linda Aves 898512

**PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS** Second Thursday of alternate months, 7.30p.m. Check the village notice board for dates, Councillors and contact numbers.

#### ST MARY'S CHURCH

Church Warden, Kate Rose 898562

February 4th Holy Communion 9.30a.m Adrian Dyer (RAF) February 18<sup>th</sup> Morning Service 9.30a.m. Rev. John Fulton

## FLOWER FESTIVAL

This year will be held on the weekend of June 30<sup>th</sup>-1July
There is a meeting in the Church on Saturday 17<sup>th</sup> March at 10.30a.m.
If you would like to be involved in this event, in any capacity, please come along.
We would welcome your ideas for a theme for this years festival.

# **DID YOU KNOW**

Hinderclay is very fortunate to have a recycling bank at the Village Hall. By taking your newspapers, bottles and unwanted clothing and shoes you help to generate over £300.00 each year. This money is used for the upkeep of the hall.

If you would like to contribute to the newsletter or have any helpful suggestions please contact Elizabeth Stanford 897234